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Dear families and friends 

Welcome to week 8! I hope you all enjoyed the sunshine over the 

weekend and enjoyed some family time.  

Staffing 
The puzzle is coming together nicely for us and we have almost 

finalised our staffing for 2021. At this stage we will try our best to 

ŦƛƴŀƭƛǎŜ ǎǘŀŦŦƛƴƎ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ΨaŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΩ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ Ŏŀƴ Ǝƻ 

ahead in Week 9 or 10. We will be sure to let you all know any 

information regarding this as it unfolds.  

I would like to acknowledge and thank Karen Novak who will be 

leaving us at the end of 2020. Karen has made significant 

contributions to the Southern Cross community for the last 5 years. 

Karen is heading to Mt Rogers Primary School in 2021 where she 

will become an asset to the school community. Please join me in 

congratulating Karen on her appointment. 

²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ {ƘŀǊǊƻƴ ²ȅƴƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ /ƻƻǇŜǊŀǘƛǾŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

to the Southern Cross Community in 2021. You will be able to read 

more about Sharron in our Week 10 newsletter. Sarah Hornby has 

also been appointed to our school in a long-term position. 

Congratulations to both Sharron and Sarah. We are also welcoming 

Kathleen Johansen back from maternity leave in 2021.  

The Kindergarten and Year 1/2 classrooms will be located in the 

same areas for 2021.  

2021 Transitions 
Our transitions have continued for our 2021 kindergarten and preschool children. I would like to thank our families 

and our staff for being involved in this very important process to ensure a smooth start to 2021 for our children.  

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Tuesday 1 December | 10.00-11.30 
Paint & Play Playgroup 

Wednesday 2 December | 7.00-8.30 
P&C Meeting 

Thursday 3 December | 9.05-9.30 
Storytime on the Lawns 

Tuesday 8 December 
Semester 2 Reports go home - 

Guginya & Wamburrang 

Thursday 10 December 
Semester 2 reports go home -  

Preschool to Year 2 

Thursday 10 December | 9.05-9.30 
Storytime on the Lawns 

Thursday 10 December | 3.30-4.00 
Meet the Teacher Afternoon TBC 

Thursday 10 December | 5.30-7.30 
Year 2 Fun Night 

Monday 14 December | 2.00-3.00 
Year 2 Graduation 

Tuesday 15 December | 5.00-7.00 
End of Year Celebration 

Friday 18 December 
Last day of Term 4, 2020 

Monday 1 February 2021 
School Commences for  

Preschool & Kindergarten 

Tuesday 2 February 2021 
School commences for Year 1 & Year 2 
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Reports  
Our wonderful team have been busy writing end of year reports for all of the amazing children here at Southern 

Cross. I would like to thank our staff for the time they have spent preparing the reports for their class. These 

ŎƻƳǇǊŜƘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅǎ ǿŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ 

can continue working in partnership to ensure the best possible learning outcomes for children.  

Gates  
You may have noticed a new sign on our front gates. I would like to ask all of our families to please talk to their 

children about waiting at the front gates and asking an adult to help them to open it. On a number of occasions over 

the last fortnight, children have climbed the front gates to either climb over or to pull the latch to open the gate. Our 

gates help families to ensure their children are safe near the car park and road. We will also be talking with the 

children about keeping safe near the front of our school. Thank you for your understanding.  

Thank you to our Volunteers! 
Our volunteers are such a huge part of our school who work in so many ways to support us from coming on 

excursions, to helping with a lunchtime club, to covering books, to gardening, to being on the School Board or P&C. 

The year of 2020 has looked very different for many of our volunteers and we look forward to welcoming more back 

into our school in 2021. As a morning tea will not be held this year, please know that we appreciate what you do for 

us and we invite you to come along and talk with us about how you may like to contribute next year.  

Anglicare Awards  
I would like to congratulate Anglicare for another successful year. During the term, I have been working 

collaboratively with the Anglicare Leadership team and it has been an absolute pleasure to work alongside them to 

ensure children at Southern Cross have continuity of learning between our two settings.  

I would like congratulate Renée Buchanan (Assistant Director) for her 10 years of service with Anglicare. I would also 

like to congratulate Rosie Chant for her 

recognition of being awarded the 

Compassion award. The Anglicare Team 

have also won the Anglicare Team Award 

for 2020. This award recognises the 

ǘŜŀƳΩǎ ǊŜǎƛƭƛŜƴŎŜΣ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ 

collaboration during extremely 

challenging times in 2020.  

Congratulations to the whole Anglicare 

Team for another successful year.  

 

Warm regards 

Kel ly  



From Southern Cross 

White Ribbon Day 2020 
The children from kindergarten to year 2 took part in a special event last Wednesday to recognise the importance of 

treating girls and women with respect. A big thank you to our three volunteers who spoke to the children about their 

professions and achievements.  Melani Guyatt (Australian Border Force officer), Jake Kuzma (Dancer) and  

Kelly Booker (Ex Canberra Capitals basketball player and School Principal) told their stories reinforcing the message 

that we can follow our passions and set goals irrespective of our gender. 

Here are some of the comments the children made after the presentation: 

ά.ƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǊƭǎ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΦέ 

άLǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƻŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ǘƻ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŘǊŜŀƳΦέ 

ά5ƻƴΩǘ ƘǳǊǘ ƎƛǊƭǎ ς ƻǊ ŀƴȅƻƴŜέ 

άaŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƳŜƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǘǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŜǉǳŀƭƭȅΦέ 

ά9ǾŜǊȅōƻŘȅ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƛƴǎƛŘŜΦέ 

άaŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƳŜƴ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ŀƭƭ ƧƻōǎΦέ 

άhƴƭȅ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŀōƛŜǎΣ ōǳǘ ƳŜƴ ƘŜƭǇΦέ 

άaŜƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ǿƻƳŜƴΦέ 

ά²Ŝ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōǳƭƭȅ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƻǊ ŀƴȅƻƴŜΦέ 

άDƛǊƭǎ ŀƴŘ ōƻȅǎ ŀǊŜ ōƻǘƘ ǎǘǊƻƴƎΦέ  

Waste Free Day 

 



Library Borrowing  
The last day for borrowing from the Southern Cross Early Childhood School Library will be  

Friday 4 December 2020 (end of week 8). All books need to be returned by Friday 13 

December 2019. 

School Commencement for 2021 
Term 1, 2021: Monday 1 February ς Thursday 1 April 2021 

Term 2, 2021: Monday 19 April ς Friday 26 June 2021 

Term 3, 2021: Monday 12 July ς Friday 17 September 2021 

Term 4, 2021: Tuesday 5 October ς Friday 17 December 2021 

When will  your child start in 2021? 

Monday 1 February 2021: Beginning of the week Preschool and Kindergarten children start school. 

Tuesday 2 February 2021: Year 1 and Year 2 children start school. 

Thursday 4 February 2021: End of the week Preschool children start school. 

 

Linking Families to Learning 

Helpful Hints for Home 
Planning ahead for the big break 

The holiday break is fast approaching and what a great time to plan for some family learning time. ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ 

hints for home is focusing on relaxation and recovery for your 

children and for the family over the end of year break. It is important 

to allow yourself and your child to have time to unwind and relax, 

doing the things that they love to do. However, families are often 

asking how they can continue to ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ 

the 6 week break. There are many fun ways you can support your 

ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΣ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎΣ ƴǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ, curiosity and routine while on 

holidays. Here are a few inexpensive ideas: 

¶ Keep your eye out for the Southern Cross Challenge via 

Seesaw or email 

¶ Select a novel that you could read together as a family 

¶ Visit your local library to explore different book genres 

¶ If you are going away on a holiday write postcards back to 

friends and family 



¶ Go for walks around the different nature reserves in Canberra to explore the different environments and 

connect with Country. 

¶ Go on a scavenger hunt around your local neighbourhood. 

¶ Visit the different national treasures we have in Canberra, for example, The War Memorial, Botanical 

Gardens, The Arboretum.  

¶ Create artwork out in nature from items that have fallen onto the ground, take a photo of it to keep a 

memento of the artwork 

¶ Play a different board or card game together as a family each week 

¶ Spend time to learn something new together, for example for to knit or sew. 

¶ Have time to be mindful. Search for Mindfulness for kids on google and do a meditation together. Smiling 

Minds is also a good app for mindfulness. 

¶ Have a calendar or timetable of the day for your child to know what is happening for the day or week. 

¶ Build a cubby or set up a tent in the backyard to camp outside for a night.   

¶ Find a riddle or brain teaser of the day for the family to crack. 

¶ The Lego challenge ς daily creative construction challenge.  

 

Remember the holidays are about the children having a break from the busy school term and enjoying time to grow 

as a child. Having time to talk, laugh and explore together is the best learning any child can have.  



From the P&C 

Tea Towel fundraiser 
The tea towel has been finalised and will be printed (in orange!) 

and delivered by the end of term. There is still time to order 

your tea towels online at Southern Cross Early Childhood 

School. The tea towels make a great gift for grandparents and 

as mementos for the families leaving our school in 2020. The 

cuteness levels are off the charts this year. 

School Clothing 
The last date to order school uniforms for 2020 is Thursday 10 

December. Any orders received after that date will not be 

guaranteed delivery until the 2021 school year. This cut off date 

allows our small volunteer team to manage the stock as well as 

their time. Any orders received after 10 December or during 

the school holidays will receive information on when and 

where to collect the week before school starts. 

 https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/southern-cross-

early-childhood-school/uniform-store 

If your family is leaving Southern Cross at the end of the term 

please remember that we are always keen to receive donations 

of second hand clothes. These can be left at the donation box 

near reception. 

P&C Meeting 
The P&C will be holding their last meeting for 2020 at 7pm Wednesday 2 December at Sue's Kitchen (Scullin Shops). 

We will be discussing the end of year events. This is the last meeting before our next AGM where Jess will step down 

as P&C president. She is very eager to hear from anyone that may wish to step into the roll. Nicole and Mel have also 

spent two years in their roles as treasurer and secretary and are ready to hand over to new volunteers. Our current 

committee is really happy to make the handover as seamless as possible and is ready to support you in the first few 

months in the role. Even though Jess won't be at the school anymore she is more than happy to support over the 

phone or online but, as her youngest child is graduating and moving on, it's time for her to go. 

End of Year Raffle 
Stay tuned for information on the end of year raffle and the P&C presence at the end of year concerts. We are 

figuring out the most viable way of adding to the fun. 

 

 

https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/southern-cross-early-childhood-school/uniform-store
https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/southern-cross-early-childhood-school/uniform-store
https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/southern-cross-early-childhood-school/uniform-store
https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/southern-cross-early-childhood-school/uniform-store


From Anglicare 

Pantry Appeal 
Thank you so much to all the families donating to !ƴƎƭƛŎŀǊŜΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 

Pantry Appeal. There is still time to add to our tubs at the entrances if you 

would like.  

The Pantry Appeal is held every winter and Christmas period and seeks 

donations of non-perishable food, essential living items and Christmas 

gifts. The items collected throughout the appeal are distributed to families 

and individuals in the community who are in need of emergency 

assistance across Canberra and in some regional towns in NSW. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ !ƴƎƭƛŎŀǊŜΩǎ ǇŀƴǘǊȅΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ōŜŜƴ ŜȄƘŀǳǎǘŜd due the 

overwhelming number of families in need. We will continue to take 

donations into week 9 of the school term, so please consider a donation if 

ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŘƻƴŜ ǎƻ. 

THANK YOU SO MUCH!   

 

Community Information 

Holiday Happenings 
 

 



Parentline ACT 

 

ACT Nutrition Support Service 
Watch your waste! 
If there is one good thing that has come out of the Canberra 

garbage strike, it is taking notice of how much we throw in the 

bin. Especially the sort of things that make the bin smelly in the 

warmer weather i.e. FOOD! 

As we are facing yet another week of strike action and ever 

increasing household garbage piles, now is the time to take a 

good hard look at how much food we throw out and start 

making some changes for good. 

   

 

Did you know that food waste makes up over 1/3 of what goes in our red bins?  

Getting chickens and a compost bin is a great start, but only half the story...  

Love Food Hate Waste is an ACT Government campaign that is all about helping to reduce food waste at home. That 

means eating the food before it goes bad.  

By rethinking the food we throw away, Canberra households can save up to $3,800 every year off their food bills. 

That's up to $73 each week! 

https://actnss.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fa126c94622f2b8d79233f00a&id=9794212014&e=e7d57a7e92


Love Food Hate Waste ƛǎ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !/¢ DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƘŀƭǾŜ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ŦƻƻŘ ǿŀǎǘŜ ōȅ нлол ŀƴŘ 

aims to help reduce food waste at home with inspiring ideas, recipes, facts and resources.Reducing food waste is as 

simple as making a meal plan, sticking to a shopping list, storing food well and using your leftovers. 

Now that is a recipe for good! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit the Love Food Hate Waste website to learn more and download these handy resources to help you watch your 

waste. 

 

https://actnss.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=fa126c94622f2b8d79233f00a&id=7a92aac2a4&e=e7d57a7e92
https://www.cityservices.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/1647726/ACT-Food-Waste-Home-Audit-A27003876.pdf

